
PAGE  


EDINBURG TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING
Edinburg Townhall                           December 23, 2014


Diane Austin called the regular meeting of the Edinburg Township Trustees to order at 7:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call shows: Diane Austin, present; Sandra Templeton, present; John Hayes, present; Judy Repcik, present; Kevin Biltz, present; Gary Stewart, present; Julie Bearss, present.
RESOLUTION 2014-244: A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve the Agenda as 

presented; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; 
John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2014-245:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to amend Resolution 2014-242, regarding employee insurance coverage, to read: “effective March 1, 2015”; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.
RESOLUTION 2014-246:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the minutes of the 

December 11, 2014 Regular Meeting with amended resolution; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.
Comments or Questions from PERSON(s) in Attendance:
David Starcher, Farmer/Resident 
Thomas Repcik, Employee/Resident
Brittany Bittner, Non-Resident
Kevin Bittner, Non-Resident
Tim Paulus, Employee
Tim Paulus reported that Kent State University - Trumball campus is looking into building a public safety training complex.  They have 60 acres of land and have set aside $7 million so far to build it.  They have partnered with the air base to build a 21 lane, 100 meter shooting range that will be available to law enforcement.  This would be the only complex in this area (currently the closest one is in Columbus).  They are looking for letters of support and asked the Trustees if they would sign one that he would draft.  The Trustees agreed.

--He also wanted to clarify that by the first of the year he should be released for light duty.  He would be available to work and attend classroom-type training. The Trustees stated that the township does not have light duty positions.
Correspondence   

--Legislative Alert 
--Archeological Survey Results - transmission line artifacts

The Trustees agreed to donate these two artifacts to the Ohio Historical Society and signed the donation form.
--GrassRoots Clippings newsletter
--2015 Compensation Charts
OLD BUSINESS

There was no Old Business to discuss at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS

--Resolution Certifying the Costs for an unauthorized spill.
RESOLUTION 2014-247:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to certify Edinburg Township’s costs of investigating, mitigating, minimizing, removing or abating an unauthorized spill which occurred on November 14, 2014; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.
DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Julie Bearss - Zoning Inspector  
--She made/received 14 phone calls.       

--One permit was issued.
--She reported that Repasky (of the Marina) received his certified letter and called her.  She has a meeting with him on January 3, 2015 to work out the details of his sign permit.  

--Chris Meduri informed her that he does not believe the map needs to be reviewed by the Portage County Regional Planning Commission.

--She wished everyone a Merry Christmas 

Capt. Gary Stewart - Fire Department Report
Purchases

--He reported that the front tires on engine 1513 need to be replaced—it is past the recommended 10 years. He received a quote of $1,259.00.  
RESOLUTION 2014-248:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the purchase of two new front tires for engine 1513 at a total cost of $1,259.00 paid out of the Fire Department operating fund; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; 
Sandra Templeton, yes.
--He reported that the station’s computer software needs to be upgraded to comply with HIPPA regulations for firewall protection.  He received a quote of approximately $600 for parts and labor.
RESOLUTION 2014-249:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the purchase of software for the Fire Department’s computer to comply with HIPPA regulations at a cost of $600 from Hardparts; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes;    Sandra Templeton, yes.
Fire/EMS Reporting

--He reported that the new Fire/EMS reporting software [on the iPad Air] is up and they have been training on it.  The switch over date is January 1, 2015.
Employee

--He requested that the Trustees hire firefighter/paramedic Kevin Bittner to the department.  
RESOLUTION 2014-250:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to hire Kevin Bittner as a paramedic/fire fighter pending successful physical and drug screen; this was seconded by Diane Austin.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.
--He reported that Capt. Stewart and Firefighter Grudosky were voted to serve on the Firefighter Dependency Board by the members of the department.  Two Trustees and one resident are needed.  Diane said that once again, she and Sandra will serve as the Trustees representatives and Thomas Repcik will serve as the resident.  
Public Relations Events
--He reported that the food/toy drive was a very successful event again this year – a van full of food and toys were collected.  He thanked everyone who came out to support the department and help their community.
--He reported that the Santa delivery was a popular event with children and adults.  He thanked Mr. and Mrs. Claus for taking time out of their busy schedule to help with this event.
Kevin Biltz - Roads, Buildings, Cemetery and Park   

--He and Scott patched roads; cut tree branches; looked at the beaver dam (it’s growing but not up to the road yet); did some ditching; and spent time getting to know the cemetery better (finding lot pins). 
--Diane told Kevin that she has another quote for installing garage door openers and will give it to him to present at the next Trustees meeting.

--From his report: They serviced the Chevy 3500; met with KC Herbruck about the beaver dam; cleaned 17 bags of leaves out of the dumpster; and cleaned up a truck load of paneling and two tires.
Judy Repcik - Fiscal Officer Report 

She presented the following:  

--Year-to-Date Cash Summary

--2015 Temporary Budget Numbers 

She reminded everyone about the meeting on January 2, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. in the Administrative Office.
RESOLUTION 2014-251:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the 2015 Temporary Budget as presented; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.
TRUSTEE REPORTS 
Sandra Templeton

--She had nothing further to report at this time. 
John Hayes

--He reported that of the two used salt spreaders that were purchased, one is working fine but the other needs more repair that previously determined -- it is not worth putting the extra money into it to be able to use it.   
Kevin priced a new one at around $4,600.  He will start looking for another good used (hydraulic) one.  
Diane Austin

--She asked John how his meeting went with Mr. Herbruck.  He stated that he has told him that the Township employees have spent enough time over there with him.  
--She asked Kevin about his meeting with Mr. Griffiths regarding the water problem.  He said he and Scott took a shovel and pulled out a bunch of gravel and now the water is slowly going away.  

--She wished everyone a Merry Christmas.
RESOLUTION 2014-252:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve the payment of the bills; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; 

Sandra Templeton, yes.  
RESOLUTION 2014-253:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton that the meeting be adjourned at 
8:00 p.m. this was seconded by Diane Austin.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes. 
_______________________________

__________________________________
Diane Hargett Austin, Chairperson
               John Hayes, Trustee                           
_________________________________                     __________________________________

Sandra Templeton, Trustee 


Judy Repcik, Fiscal Officer 
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